North Bondi Precinct Minutes

 

North Bondi Precinct Committee Meeting
Minutes of the 25th February 2009
Held at the St Annes Church Hall 
From 7.00 pm 

 
 
1.                 Present: 

Peter Quartly (Chairman), Councillor Sally Betts (Mayor of Waverley), Councillor Tony Kay, Councillor John Wakefield, Councillor Dominic WY Kanak, Meredith Wallace (Council) and 12 residents, as per the attached attendance sheet.

 
2.                 Apologies: 

Councillor Joy Clayton, Bobbi McIlwraith (Council) & Marie Hoffman.

 
3          Absent
            Councillor Yvonne Coburn & Councillor Miriam Guttman-Jones. 
 
4          Minutes

 
            The December Minutes of Meeting were adopted as a true record.
 
5.         Business Arising

a]        Seven Ways
            Council is still negotiating with the contractor with respect to defects.
Stage III has not commenced.
 
b]         Waverley Transport Policy and reduced public transport service
                        On going.
 
c]         St. Anne's Church
The Mayor indicated that Council was awaiting on the Church to provide documentation.
The Chairman advised this was contrary to what had been previously advised.  And in any event it would seem Council is not on top of the matter.

At this point in time Brian introduced the new head of the Parish, Father Neil Brown.  Father Brown advised he would look into & advise the situation.
 
d]         Character study of North Bondi
                        No developments.

e]         Murriverie Road and Speeding
                        No developments.

f]          Posters and who is responsible for prosecuting new Council actions
            .The Mayor advised they will be removed within 48 hours &   
            the Compliance Department will be responsible for prosecutions.
 
g]          Bondi Beach and shower pipe damage in front of   Bondi Surf Club
Lawrie Williams has had it repaired, for which I record my appreciation.  This occurred after Tony Reed (GM) viewed & instructed the work be done promptly & what had been done was unacceptable.
 
h]          Blair St / Warners Ave median planter beds
A further two beds have been planted.  It will probably take a further two years to re stock the remaining beds.
The bed nearest Military Road was looking a little sick, however, the current position was unknown. Tony & John will look into and advise.
 
i]          Murriverie Rd/Gilgandra Rd laneway
                        No developments.
 
j]          Footpath art
                        No developments.

k]         2 Nancy St cnr Murriverie Rd Sticks in ground
                        Nolonger a problem, however, there are many verges being used as gardens. 
 
            l]          REDDAM SCHOOL & RAISING THE PEDESTRIAN CROSSING
No developments.

m]        O’DONNELL ST PARK & MINER BIRDS
                        No developments.

 
            n]         SAM FISZMAN PARK & WHY THERE WAS NOT ANY COMMUNITY 
            CONSULTATION
            No developments todate.

 
o]        36 MITCHELL ST & FOOTPATH BREAKS
            No developments.
 
p]        CALMING DEVICES & PAINTING SIDES
            No developments.
 
q]         BLAIR STREET @ WARNERS AVENUE GARBAGE & REHABILITATION
            No developments.
 
r]          O’DONNELL ST PARK NAMING
                        No developments.
 
s]         GRAFFITI REMOVAL CLEANUP DAY
                        The question was again asked if Council would hold a Day similar to Clean Up 
                        Australia Day, with respect to graffiti.

                        This item generated a lot of discussion & it was indicated that Council was going to
            create an area for graffiti artists to use.  As against having a zero tolerance policy.

            Council has a dedicated truck operating to remove graffiti from 100 hot spots & 
            locations as reported to Council.
            
            Offensive material is removed immediately.  Other material may take upto two 
            weeks to be removed.

                                    The bottom line is, if you see it report it.

 
            t]          PRECINCT REVIEW BY COUNCIL & WARD BOUNDARY’S
The Combined Precinct meeting minutes of the 12th November are still not available, however, they are at odds with what Council has passed.
For full details of the new boundary, refer to item 8.
 
            u          BARRACLOUFF PARK & DOGS & DOGGIE BAGS
             Sally advised that a post will be installed for the dispensing of doggy bags.
 
            v]         BUILDING BLOCK CNR GOULD & 6 HASTINGS PDE (non use)
                                    This building is jointly owned by Council & the Department of Housing. This building
                                    will be the subject to a major refurbishment to the existing resident flat building, with 
                                    an increase in the number of units, through an additional storey.  This is a social 
                                    housing project.
 
            w]        WARNERS AVENUE & FLOODING
                        No developments were advised.
 
x          STREET LIGHTING IN 7 WAYS
It was advised by Sally that this has been the subject of discussions with electricity authority and the matter has not been resolved todate.
 
             y]        Blair St flower bed at Wairoa Ave (traffic problem)
                        The Chairman has not been made aware of any outcome from the Traffic                                Committee.
 
            z]         Glenayr Ave/Seven Ways Park bench
                        Has been installed per Sally.
 
             aa]     Seven Ways Formal Defects Rectification Review 
                        Refer to item 5.a.
 
             ab]     Mitchell St Village
                        No Developments.

             ac]     Five Ways speed counts
                        No developments.
 
             ad]     Niblick Street Pre School drop off & advisory signs 
                        The Mayor advised this is being addressed.
 
                        ae]      Ex Smash Repair property & concern with respect to the puddles outside      
                        No developments.

af]        SPECIAL ITEM – BONDI PLACE MANAGEMENT REPORT INCLUDING 
            CHRISTMAS NEW YEAR PROGRAM
            Unfortunately Bobbi McIlwraith was unable to attend due to illness.
            A copy of her report is attached.

 
6          Reports
 6.1       Chairman
 
6.1.1       Report

 
[a]      Report
           Tabled & adopted.
           Item 4 was endorsed with respect to both items.
                       9 both Cherry Brennan & Eva Prochazka.
                       10 G was endorsed.
                       12 – was left outstanding as no one nominated.
                       30 was endorsed (Tony left the meeting as he has a conflict of interest in        
           the matter) 
    The question was asked as to whether the site fell within the Conservation area declared by the Federal Government. 
                 It was further resolved that 1) no part of the cliff be excavated   
&                                                                2) that we highlight the right of way that is proposed to be closed, with respect to the driveway.

[b]      Bondi Environment Group
            No minutes available.

 
             [c]      Waverley Safety Committee
           No minutes available.
 
6.2       Traffic Co-ordinator (Bill Stavrinos) 

6.2.1   Report
            Nil.
 
6.3             DA coordinator (Bill Stavrinos)
 
6.3.1   Report 
Nil.

 
6.4      Police 
            Refer to item 6.1

 
6.5       Cr. Betts

 
6.5.1   WAVERLEY BIRTHDAY
            Spoke on the 150th birthday of Council.
            Council was gazetted on the 13th June 1859.
Waverley on Screen is being held on 27th & 28th February at Bondi Pavilion
            Council is looking for people whose birthday falls on the 13th June.
            Council is running events all year (as is Randwick who are also celebrating).
            On the 14th June there will be a big fair in Charing Cross.
For more information, please refer to www.waverley.nsw.gov.au
 
6.5.2       CANCER COUNCIL RELAY FOR LIFE
Spoke on the support of Council, with both Randwick & Woollahra Councils, of this event on the 16th & 17th May.
Sally urged the community to support same.

 
6.5.3       PAVILION MAINTENANCE
Has received funding from the Federal Government to do repairs.
            
6.6      Cr. Kay
 
6.6.1       Report
Nil.
 
6.7             Cr Wakefield (Bondi Ward)
 
6.7.1   ROSCOE & HALL STREETS
Advised the area will be closed from 8 am to 6 pm, for the Gould Street Fashion Parade.

 
6.8             Cr Joy Clayton (Bondi Ward & resident)

 
6.8.1       Report
Nil.

6.9       Cr Dominic Wy Kanak
 
6.9.1   Report
Nil.
 
6.10  Precinct Co-ordinator (Mary Shiner)

 
6.10.1 Report
          Nil other than as reported elsewhere.
 
7          Correspondence
            Tabled.

 
8          Presentation by Director Meredith Wallace
 
8.1      PRECINCT CHANGES
Advised a flier will be sent to all residents setting what the changes are, in the next couple of days.
A map is enclosed with respect to such changes.
The changes occurred due to changes in the ward boundaries and why this affected the Precinct’s.
The Combined Precinct Committee’s Review Committee made certain recommendations, one of which was that with the exception Charing Cross; Precincts should fall with in Ward boundaries. 
The staff reviewed everything & put forward the recommendations that were adopted by Council on the vote of the Mayor, subject to it being for a trial for twelve months.

Brian spoke on the Wentworth Courier article.  The Chairman advised when interviewed he gave a more balanced view (including that we had also been against the Swiss Grand); however, such position was not used.

Cr John Wakefield was very much against the changes and expressed himself very strongly.
 
8.2      BONDI SAFE SUMMER INITIATIVE DE-BRIEF 2008/09
Bobbi McIlwraith (Divisional Manager Bondi & Beaches) was unable to attend.
The De-brief paper was tabled.
 
9          General Business
 
9.1      BONDI BEACH SEAWALL & WIRE BASKETS BREAKING
This problem was highlighted, especially between McDonalds & the first ramp going north.
The situation is an accident waiting to happen.
Resolved the matter be taken up with Council.

Sally advised the Council looking at getting quotes to fix all the tunnels & this will be looked at as well.

 
9.2      NORTH BONDI POLICE STATION
It was advised that Council had obtained evidence the property was being used as a back packers & the owners would be prosecuted.
 
9.3      STREET MAINTENANCE
The question was asked who was responsible & if Council was receiving any funding from the Federal Governments handouts.
It was advised Council was responsible & roads were given a priority, with respect to repairs, however, funds never meet demand and the back log is growing. 
Council has got certain funding, however, not enough to repair all roads. 
 
9.4      O’DONNELL STREET FOOTPATH (from Mitchell St to Gould St {south side} & Midelton St {NE corner}
            Keith spoke on the shocking state of the footpath & the ramp.
Resolved the matter be taken up with Council.
 
9.5      O’DONNELL STREET PARK
Keith spoke on the footpath sinking around the park.
Resolved the matter be taken up with Council.
 
9.6       CLEANUP AUSTRALIA
            Dominic advised that he cleans up the dyke at North Bondi behind the golf links.  He further 
            advised as to where to meet him, if you wish to assist in his area.
 
9.7       GRAFITTI ARTISTS
It was suggested that Council should provide existing vacant premises, for artists in which
 to express themselves.
 
9.8       BONDI BEACH E-MAIL ADDRESS
            CR John Wakefield spoke on the excellent web site used by BBPC.
            It was suggested that members should look at
            Mark Tarpak advised he was happy to assist in setting up.
 
9.9       2009 COMMEMORATIVE CALENDAR
            Keith spoke glowingly of the calendar & thanked the Mayor for same.
            The Mayor indicated it was a project prior to her becoming Mayor; however, she agreed      with him & congratulated staff for same. 
 
Meeting Closed 9.23 pm
 
Next meeting        29th April 2009 in the St Anne’s Church meeting room at 7:00 pm.
 
 
Chairman
29/04/2009


 


NORTH BONDI PRECINCT COMMITTEE
CHAIRMAN’S FEB 2009 REPORT
1.             DISENFRANCHISEMENT 
I understand that a number of residents feel they have been disenfranchised by the boundary changes, which has resulted in their no longer being in the Bondi Precinct.
I am sure the same can be said for residents who nolonger are apart of this Group.

I confirm that we have never limited our activities to our boundaries & have been vocal in relation to a number of issues that affected the Waverley community, including the proposed redevelopment of the Swiss Grand Hotel & the third world state of the drain from the public shower on the promenade at Bondi opposite the Bondi Surf Club.
2              NEXT MEETING (29th APRIL)
                Is our election of Office Bearers meeting (held after normal business has been conducted).
I would ask that everyone give consideration to considering to stand for a position, especially with respect to the position of Secretary that has not been filled other than by the Chairman in recent times (due to no nominations).
 
3              PLANNING CODE TRIAL VITAL (9/12) 
The Local Government and Shires Associations are calling for the State Government to trial its proposed new NSW Housing Code to ensure it can operate in NSW's complex planning environment.
The Associations understand that the State Government may gazette the new Code as early as this week.
4              STONEMASONS COTTAGE AT 118 MURRIVERIE ROAD
I attended the onsite inspection & spoke on behalf of the Group, with respect to retaining the outside walls in there original state.
The Council subsequently voted for the renovations, subject to the walls being retained.

I have a number of concerns in this matter:
                We were told this property was heritage listed & when this was confirmed to be incorrect, we were further advised that the oversight would be rectified.  I recommend we again write to Council asking why it was still not heritage listed & we request that such listing be treated as a matter of priority.
                The Mayor was given incorrect information, by a Council Officer that the walls were not going to be touched, which was clearly incorrect.
                That a resident was told by a Council Officer that they were not entitled to documents, which was not the case, as they were supplied by another Officer who confirmed they were in the public domain.  I recommend that both aspects be taken up with the General Manager, as clearly at the very least those Officers involved are not aware of correct procedures.
5              PETER DUBNAM QUESTIONAIRE (Feb) 
I have copies for those who wish to respond.
It relates to priorities in our Community.
The questionnaire is from his Community Report, which has a number of interesting items; including Clean Up Australia Day (1/3), Graffiti, Citizenship & Relay for Life. 
6              RECOGNITION OF PRECINCT EXECUTIVE & MEMBERS (19/12) 
Attended function where the Council formally recognised the work of Precincts & was presented with a certificate on your behalf.
7              WAVERLEY MUNICIPALITY
Council is celebrating 150 years as a Municipality in 2009 & are organising a number of events over the year.
8              BONDI WARD COUNCILLOR’S
Our Councillor’s for 2008 – 2012 are; Joy Clayton, John Wakefield & Dominic Wy Kanak.
9              BONDI FORUM (5/2)
I was invited to attend, however, I unable to attend.
It meets on the second Wednesday at Bondi Surf Club, each month from 6 pm. 
10           LOCAL GOVERNMENT & SHIRES ASSOCIATION MATTERS 
(A) PLANNING & REPORTING GUIDELINES (11/2) – are expected to be out in early March, they should assist in Councils identifying Community priorities.
                (B) CONSTITUTIONAL RECOGNITION FOR LOCAL GOVERNMENNT ( ) - The Prime Minister has asked the ALG authorities to develop a model for Constitutional change

(C) LIBRARIES & IT ( ) –the Government has asked Councils to participate in a review of services offered by NWS.net to Councils.  Currently the previous review of funding to Councils has not been released & this could have a detrimental affect on our Library.
                (D) COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE FUNDING SLASHED (17/12) – Due to the Government slashing developer contributions to Council’s.
                (E) PLANNING CODE TRIAL VITAL (9/12) – Suggestion the proposed new codes are to important not to trial first.
                (F) COMMUNITY TO REAP INFRASTRUCTURE FUND REWARDS (18/12) – Funding from the Federal Government.
                (G) EMERGENCY SERVICES FUNDING – EXTENSION TO FSL TO COVER SES –Has been cut to 11.7% from 12.3% on insurance policies that cover fire damage.
For FSL we pay under Householder Insurance we pay 36% over the premium.
Recommend we write to Council & our State Member suggesting this levy should be based on property ownership & not insurance cover.
                (H) POLITICAL DONATIONS ( ) – The Local government and Planning Legislation (Political Donations) Act 2008 was enacted on 1st October 2008.
It requires al donations of &/or over $1,000 to be disclosed, as well as if donations in a year totals $1,000 or over such amount.
                (I) COUNCILS NEED FUNDING TO HELP REVIVE CHILDCARE INDUSTRY (23/2) – Tabled.
                ((J) STATE GOVERNMENT HOUSING CODE STRIKES AGAIN (23/2) – The LG&SA have suggested that The Dept of Planning has continued the farcical implementation of its rushed new housing code.  This has resulted in Council’s only receiving four days notice of the current crop in which to organise to carry them out.
11           RECONCILLATION ACTION PLAN CONSULTATION BBQ (8/2)
                This was held by Council at Biddigal Reserve by Council.
12           COMMUNITY SAFETY PRECINCT COMMITTEE (30/1) 
The Police have set this group up & it will meet at 10.00 on 31st March at Waverley Police Station.  This will replace Police Officers attending Precinct meetings.
I have indicated that due to work commitments, I was unable to attend.
Do we have anyone who can attend?
13           AWARDS FOR WOMAN IN LOCAL GOVERNMENT
                Unfortunately, this closed before I had a chance to nominate the Mayor, for which I apologise.
14           WAVERLEY PLANNING REVIEW (27/1)
                This was held on 13th & due to work commitments, I was unable to attend
15           WAVERLEY DCP – BONDI BEACH PART F2 REVIEW
                Jason Nowosak (Stanisic Associates Architects) spoke to me about discussing the above.
                Unfortunately, the discussion never eventuated.
16           WAVERLEY COUNCIL MEETINGS
Are currently not being held at Council chambers, which are being renovated.  They are being held in Spring St or Woollahra Council chambers.
17           2009 WAVERLEY COUNCIL COMMEMORATIVE CALENDER
                Is available from Council outlets free of charge.
18           2007- 2008 ANNUAL REPORT (27/11)
                Is available for residents.  I have a copy if anyone is interested.
19           BASKETBALL COURT THAT FRONTS BLAIR ST NEAR THE INTERSECTION WITH MITCHELL (4/12) 
Advised Mark Tirpak “To my knowledge it is part of Reddam House School.
Originally it was part of St Annes School.”
20           MARK TIRPAK (2/12)
                Wants to get involved in the Precinct.
                I advised details of our Group.
21           WAVERLEY PARK (19/1) 
Council held a meeting of residents & interested parties titled “Have A Say Day” on 1st February.
22           PRECINCT LIAISON OFFICER
Mary Shiner (9386 7924) has been appointed from 12th January.
23           VALE NORMAN BROWN (1312) 
Norman from the Bronte Precinct passed away on the 8th December 2008.
He was one of those people who gave freely & passionately of his time to the Community & will be missed.
24           PRECINCT BOUNDARIES
At the Combined Precinct meeting I reiterated our position & again the Combined Precinct membership (excluding Bondi) indicated it had been dealt with & their recommendations should not be change by Council.

I have had various discussions with Councillor’s & Precinct members on this issue.  In addition, the Wentworth Courier rang me.  The bottom line is that we are all part of the Bondi Community & although we may disagree on certain issues, I do not see that as a hindrance to continuing friendships & working relationships.
25           MY BONDI SUMMER (NOVEMBER 2008 …)
Tabled.
26           MEETING DATES FOR THIS YEAR (14/11)
FEB         25
APRIL    29
JUNE      24
Aug        26
OCT        28
Advised Council of the above, as well as St Annes.
27           PRECINCT GRANTS PROGRAMME (13/11)
This is on Councils agenda, however, I am not sure where it has gone.
If it goes through in its proposed form, it may affect how we operate with fliers etc.

I wrote (15/11) requesting it a final decision be postponed.

 
28           CLYDE STREET QUARRY 
Contacted by a resident, re the cliffs stability.
Council advised where they own they have stabilised and where it is privately owned it is the individuals’ responsibility, although council offered to assist them.
29           X84 EXPRESS BUS SERVICE (5/9) 
Wrote to then Mayor Ingrid Strewe advising of our continuing concern with respect to the reduction of adequate bus services & asked Council to take up with the appropriate authorities.

Ingrid advised (5/9) that she is happy to lobby for increased bus services
30           105 RAMSGATE AVENUE REDEVELOPMENT (24/2)
I have had a number of inquiries in relation to the demolition of this building & the excavation of the cliff face and base.
Recommend that we do not support at the very least any removal of the cliff face and base or any increase in the height
31           FRIENDS OF WAVERLEY LIBRARY BOOK FAIR
Is being held this weekend during Library hours & will be exclusively Children’s books and Young Adults.
32           WAVERLEY LIBRARY (11/3)
Alva’s Boy by Alan Collins will launched at7 pm.
If interested you need to book with the Library. 

Waverley Historical Society is having the authors wife Ros Collins attend their next meeting (9/3 @ 4 pm)   Ros will speak on the story behind the book.


 
 
 
  
End of document
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